To:
NGCA Members

From:
Barney Caulfield, Chairman NGCA

Re:
Draft Minutes of NGCA monthly meeting of May 25, 2011
Members Present

Barney Caulfield

Richard Podurgiel
David DiBattista

Charles Whitty

Michael E. Driscoll

J.P. Mereen

Richard Strouse

Others Present

John Paesani, PGA Professional

Bruce Morse, Superintendent

Glenn Meadows, Member’s Club

Josh Pothier, City of Norwich

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Motion made by Mr. DiBattista, seconded by Mr. Mereen, to approve minutes from the April meeting, this motion passed unanimously. 
Treasurer’s Report 

Revenues in April 2011

$122,493.86
Revenues YTD


$356,661.86
Cash on hand @ end of April 2011
$247,002.00




Motion by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Whitty to accept Treasurer’s report with correction that Clubhouse lease payments YTD were $4,250.  This motion passed unanimously.

Chairman’s Report / Correspondence


-
No report presented.

Greens Committee

· No report presented.


Question about speed of greens, somewhat slow due to rapid growth of grass, they were fertilized a week ago and should be slow for a week or two.
Clubhouse Committee

1) Bill for $215 from Fred Gonzales to repair sidewalk.

Motion by Mr. Driscoll, seconded by Mr. Podurgiel to pay.  Motion passed 6 to 0 (Whitty abstain). 

Planning Committee

-
No report presented.

Budget Committee

· No report presented.

Marketing Committee

1) Started television campaign with ad running on ESPN and The Golf Channel.


2) Print ads running in Norwich Bulletin, will be running a Father’s Day special in the afternoon of Father’s Day Sunday.


3) Food card special will be changed to all day Tuesday & Wednesday, and for starting times booked after 11:00 am on Monday & Thursday.  On Wednesday mornings we have a number of women playing using the special, former members of PCC and NLCC are in this group.


Superintendent’s Report

1) Will be on vacation for two weeks starting this coming Monday, will be on an Alaska cruise for 30th Anniversary.

2) Mechanic will be out for at least 7 days.


3) Will need to incur overtime as we will be down tow employees.


4) Have planted flowers, perennials on each hole and roses have been pruned by Tom Slaga.

Professional’s Report
1) Revenue numbers were better than expected in April.

2) Members; numbers about the same as last year.

3) May revenue: within about $500 of 2010 amounts, much due to the extension of installment payments to June for those using the installment plan.
4) Norwich Chamber outing: expecting a check soon, had 8 more players than last year.

5) Wildcat Invitational (NFA host) was successful: one of the longest continuous running high school tournaments in CT.  There were 88 boys and 20 girls playing.

6) On Monday we hosted the CSGA Amateur Qualifying for eastern region, 74 players.


7) Figures presented on average golf revenues on Saturdays and Sundays in May of past two seasons, with and without member tournaments.

8) Request from professional regarding work dates, being off on Tuesday May 31st and show up late on Tuesday June 14th.

Motion by Mr. Driscoll, seconded by Mr. Mereen to approve professionals request as presented, this motion passed unanimously.

Member’s Club

1) Will work with the NGCA to schedule events to maximize revenues.

2) Members asked why there wasn’t water on the course early in the year.  Superintendent indicates it was a potential freezing issue.

Motion by Mr. DiBattista, seconded by Mr. Mereen to adjourn @ 8:05 pm, this motion passed unanimously.

